
Feasibility	Study	Update	
Tuesday,	November	17,	2015	

	
	
The	architect	and	representatives	of	the	district	administration	and	board	met	with	
John	Beddia,	architect	from	Crabtree,	Rohrbaugh	&	Associates	at	the	Central	Valley	
Middle	School.	After	touring	the	building	we	broke	into	small	groups	and	discussed	
individual	ideas	on	guiding	principles	that	every	member	was	asked	to	show	up	
with.		Those	ideas	were	paired	down	and	shared	in	the	large	group	setting	to	
identify	similar	ideas.		The	following	is	the	initial	list	of	guiding	principals	in	no	
particular	order.		Further	meetings	with	the	administrative	team	and	design	team	
will	take	place	to	ensure	all	educational	program	needs	are	addressed.		These	will	
be	the	principles	by	which	options	and	ideas	will	be	evaluated:	
	

• Air	conditioning	or	some	solution	to	air	flow	in	each	building	
• Technology	infrastructure		
• Lab	spaces/STEM	spaces	
• Maintaining	grade	configurations	(K-2,	3-5,	6-8,	9-12)	and	the	current	middle	

school	concept	
• Security	upgrades;	Building	Access	and	Site	Safety	including	traffic	(drop	off	

and	pick	up)	
• Space	for	all	day	Kindergarten	
• Departmentalized	spaces	to	include	upgrades	to	the	practical	and	related	arts	

(music,	art,	FCS,	etc.…)	
• Large	group	instruction	spaces;	flexible	spaces	
• Upgrades	to	auditorium.	gymnasium,	locker	rooms	(field	house)	
• Football,	soccer,	baseball,	softball	stadium	upgrades	(turf	and	lights)	

	
Four	areas	that	will	require	additional	discussion	as	the	architects	began	designing	
options	moving	forward:	

• New	vs.	Renovation	
• One	campus	vs.	Multiple	locations	
• Prioritizing	Projects	
• Budget	

	
District	architect	and	myself	met	with	members	of	the	community	engagement	team	
on	Tuesday,	November	24,	2015	to	share	an	update	of	the	feasibility	study	as	of	the	
Tuesday,	November	27,	2015	board	workshop.	
	
Updates	to	the	study	will	be	presented	and	posted	sometime	after	the	New	Year.	
	
Mr.	Nicholas	Perry	
Superintendent	
	


